
UW-Whitewater Intramural Sports 
Operations Statement 
 
Effective January 2022 
 
Intramural Sports is excited to offer a wide variety of activities for our campus community for the Spring 2022 semester. 
Our program and administrative staff will do everything within our abilities to ensure the activity schedule will 
commence as-intended. Of course, we know there are many variables at-play that may ask us to call an audible and 
change plans. In the event this happens, we ask for your patience and understanding. In the event plans change, 
participants may not be subject to a refund. 
 
Intramural Sports will also be following the Chancellor’s most updated order related to enhanced safety and health 
precautions. 
 
Most recent order: 
https://www.uww.edu/documents/warhawks-back/Chancellors%20Order%2001102022.pdf 
 
Other resources: 
https://www.uww.edu/warhawks-are-back 
 
Until further notice, participants will be required to wear a mask or face covering AT ALL TIMES. This includes, but is not 
limited to: 
 

• Actively participating (i.e. while playing) 

• While being on a team bench area 

• When checking into a contest 

• When entering/exiting a facility 

• While checking equipment in/out 

• While participating as a “fan” and observing a contest 
 
This policy will be enforced no matter what: 
 

• Other programs on or off campus are doing 

• Intercollegiate Athletics teams appear to be doing – remember, they have different guidelines to follow and Rec 
Sports DOES NOT report to the NCAA and/or WIAC 

• People may be seen doing in the Williams Center Weight Room or University Fitness 

• Club Sports teams appear to be doing 

• Instructors allow/do not allow in their classrooms 

• May be seen elsewhere in the City of Whitewater, surrounding communities and across the State of Wisconsin 

• Individuals may have heard 
 
No matter how an individual chooses to participate with Intramural Sports, we kindly ask for compliance with policies 
we are asked to enforce. We also ask individuals and teams understand our student staff has an unfavorable job to do 
by asking to enforce something not everyone agrees with. Please respect the job staff have been asked to do. We will do 
everything we can to ensure your experiences are as favorable as possible. 
 
Anyone not in compliance with policies may be asked to leave a facility. Disrespectful behavior addressed to staff and 
other participants may result in suspension from Rec Sports programs and activities and referral to the Dean of Students 
Office. 
 
Enforcement of these policies may seem inconsistent and/or unfair. To report compliance-related issues, please email 
imsports@uww.edu, call us at 262-472-1145 or stop by Williams Center Room 100. 
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